
May 23rd 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Half Term & INSET Day - Today was the last day of this half term.  Children will return to school on Tuesday 3rd June as Monday 2nd is an INSET day. 
 
Suncream & Hats - Please ensure that children come to school with suncream and hats just in case they are needed. 
 
Healthy Snack - Please provide your child with a healthy snack for breaktime, for example a piece of fruit, healthy cereal bar or cheese & crackers - 
but no nuts please.  A healthy snack should be eaten at break times and chocolate and crisps should be saved for lunch times.  This complies with the 
government nutritional standards for schools. 
 
Residential Meeting for Parents - There will be a meeting with Mrs Neill from Sithney Mrs May and Ms Neild regarding the residential.  This is for 
parents and Yr5/6 pupils who are attending.  It will take place on Tuesday 3rd June at 3:30pm.  
 
Small School Dodgeball Tournament - Portreath class had great fun at the dodgeball competition on Tuesday of this week. 
 
Naming school clothing. There are many items of lost clothing in school.  Non of which has children’s names in.  Please ensure all school clothing, 
including shoes, is named.  A name can easily be written on the back of one of the labels in biro. 
 
Parent & Toddler Group - The first session will take place on Thursday 5th June during the morning from 10am—11:30am.  Everyone is welcome, 
please contact Mrs Ross if you are interested or have any questions.  Kerensa.ross@croftymat.org  Please see the attached poster, and spread the 
word!! 
 
Headlice - There have been a couple of cases of headlice (that we know of).  School holidays are an ideal time to check and treat hair.  Please be 
aware that this has to be done more than once  
 
After School Clubs -  All clubs will run as normal after school starting the first week back after half term, this includes art, multi-skills and performing 
arts. 
 
Multi-skills -  OPEN TO YR R - YR 6 - Trafford is running a Multi-Skills club, this runs on Tuesdays from 3:15pm - 4:15pm.  This will 
be for all children from YrR - Yr6.  Mrs May will also be helping if there are enough children in attendance. 
  
Godrevy Visit to the Hall for Cornwall - Godrevy class thoroughly enjoyed their visit to the Hall for Cornwall to see Horrible 
Histories.  There are a couple of contributions outstanding, it would be much appreciated if these could be settled in the next few 
days.  Thank you! 
 
Sailing - The first session will take place on June 4th followed by 4 other sessions on 18th, 25th and July 2nd & 9th.  It will cost £32.40 per child with 
concessions for children on FSM.  This is a great opportunity to learn how to sail at an extremely reduced cost, or improve already learnt sailing skills.  
Please ensure that you complete the online  health declaration/waiver on class dojo if your child is taking part. 
 
Wrap Around Care Invoices - Invoices for Feb/Mar 2025 have been uploaded to ParentPay, if you have used the facility last half term, between 
February 25th and April 4th, please pay promptly via ParentPay.  Please also ensure any outstanding invoices are settled as soon as possible.  Thank 
you! 
 
End of Term Assembly - Please could trophies received last year at the End of Term Assembly be returned after half term, ready for this year’s 
assembly.  Thank you! 

A reminder of the school times 

8am - Early Bird 

8:30 - Wake & Shake 

8:30 Children can arrive and wait in the 

playground with their parents. 

8:40 - Doors open 

8:45 - Registration 

15:15 - End of the day 

15:15—17:00 Kids Club 

Helpworth were this week’s House Point Winners, well done!                                                         
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Swimming - The requested contribution towards swimming is £25 for Godrevy and Portreath classes and £20 for Praa Sands 
class. This can be paid via ParentPay. We would be grateful if contributions could be paid as soon as possible for all classes. 
While swimming is a statutory part of the curriculum there is no government funding to support this, and we are not permitted to 
use our PE funding for whole class swimming lessons. Therefore, heavily subsidising lessons out of the school budget takes away 
from the resources we are able to provide across the curriculum and the support we can give to the children, which is why we 
depend on parental contributions. If you are able to support us with this, it is very much appreciated.  

Dodgeball 
Well done to our Portreath class who came third in the 

dodgeball competition.  A special mention to Alaska 
who was awarded ‘most valuable player’. 

 

Art Club  
The children added seaweed and bubble detail to 
their under the sea pictures this afternoon. They 

looked absolutely amazing and worthy of 
framing. Art club will be back again after half 

term.  



 

 

This week’s certificates go to…. 

 Godrevy ~ Learner of the week to be announced next half term. 

      Godrevy ~ Citizen of the week to be announced next half term. 

Alaska in Portreath ~ Learner of the week for taking part in a dodgeball competition and 

getting the most valuable player award. 

 Nelly in Portreath ~ Citizen of the week for being a friendly, caring and helpful member of the 

class. 

Henry in Praa Sands ~ Learner of the week for super focus and writing a very detailed 

information report.  Well done! 

    Ellie in Praa Sands ~ Citizen of the week for showing amazing resilience.  Well done! 

Attendance  

Whole school to date: 93.4% 

This week 

Godrevy Class  ~ 94.6%  

Portreath Class ~ 87.9%  

Praa Sands Class ~ 87.2% 

 

Mrs May will be in school on.. 

Tues 3rd June all pm 

Weds 4th all day 

Thurs 5th all day 

 

 

Pen Licences 

Well done to Edward and Penny who 

have been awarded their pen licences. 

 



Storytime Online 

Scan the QR code and the link will take 
you to a video of the of the story being 
read aloud.  Click on this link: https://
www.booksfortopics.com/resources/

storytime-online/ to see more books for 
all ages on this website. 

Trannack Reading Spine 

Godrevy class are reading ’When the 
Sky Falls’ by Phil Earle as the fiction 
text from their reading spine for next 
half term. 

 

 Amazing Fun Facts for 
Children 

The Heart of a Blue Whale 
The heart of a blue whale is so big 
that a human could swim through 
its arteries! Weighing as much as 
1,300 pounds (about the size of a 
small car), it’s the largest heart of 

any living creature. 
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Menu for week commencing 03/06/25 

 
 

Tuna is now available every 

day as an additional choice to 

go with a jacket potato. 

 

School Uniform can be 
purchased from -  

www.hartpersonalised.com 

or 

www.myclothing.com  

 

 
School Meals 

£2.65 per day 

£13.25 per week 

Please pay via 

ParentPay. 

http://www.hartpersonalised.com
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Diary Dates 

Praa Sands swimming ~ Fri 02/05/25 to Fri 

23/05/25 inc. (4 sessions) 

Portreath Class ~ Dodgeball Tournament at Sithney 

School ~ 20/05/25 

Godrevy Class ~ Hall for Cornwall ~ 23/05/25 

Half term ~ 26/05/25 ~ 30/05/25 

INSET Day ~ 02/06/25 

Sailing for Yr5/6 ~ 04/06/25 (5 sessions)  

Parents’ Evenings ~ 04/06/25 

Parent Forum - Mrs May & Mrs Lamb ~ 04/06/25 

Residential (Bristol & Bath) Yr5/6 ~ Mon 09/06/25 

- Weds 11/06/25 

EYFS (YrR & Yr1) Trip to Gunwallow ~ Thurs 

12/06/25 ~ More info to follow 

Sports Day ~ Tues 24th June ~ 1:30pm 

Reserve Sports Day ~ Mon 30th June ~ 1:30pm 

 

Group Photographs ~ Fri 27th June ~ 1:30pm 

Yr6 transition to Helston  ~ Tue 01/07/25 9am 

- 3pm and New parents’ eve Helston 6pm 

Yr6 transition to Helston  ~ Wed 02/07/25  

9am - 3pm 

New parents’ eve Helston 6pm 

Yr6 transition to Mullion  ~ Wed 02/07/25 

8:40am - 3:15pm 

Bikeability Yr5/6 ~ From 03/08/25 ~ 3 sessions 

(various dates) further info to follow 

Rocksteady concert for parents ~ Tue 22/07/25 

~ 9am 

End of Term Assembly - Date & Time tbc 

(Please return last year’s trophies) 

Last day of term 22/07/25 



Having trouble viewing this email. View online in your browser  

 

Please ensure that you log in to view the full 
article and any attachments. 

 Urgent message re SEND transport - 

action needed today 

Friday, 23/05/2025 Together for Families 

Please could the following urgent message be sent to the 
relevant parents / carers using Class Charts or your equivalent 
system: 

A reminder to all parents / carers of children with SEND who are 
changing schools or starting school in September AND who are 
eligible to apply for transport that the deadline for transport 
applications is 2 June 2025. 

Applications received after this date may result in travel 
arrangements not being in place for the start of the Autumn 
Term. 

You can find further information on the following page, including 
the link to apply: Home to School Travel Assistance. 
  
If you have any questions you can 
email studenttravel@cornwall.gov.uk. If you wish to speak to 
someone you can call a SEND System Navigator on 01872 
324242. 

Read more 

You are receiving this message as you have a headteacher 
and / or business manager / school secretary account with the 
Services for Schools platform administered by Cornwall 
Council | Together for Families 

 

This email was sent to Linda May (Linda.may@croftymat.org) from Cornwall 

Council. More information can be found at https://schools.cornwall.gov.uk. 
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